
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
I trust everyone had a blessed Thanksgiving and were able to be with family 

and friends.  We had a good Thanksgiving and was able to do a Thanksgiving dinner 
with a couple in the church.  Of course, we are always thankful for each of you who 
read our letters, pray for us, and financially support our family and ministry.  God is 
good all the time and November was no exception. 

Outside of Thanksgiving, we haven’t had a lot going on to speak of, but we 
have had a new couple attending services and they talk as they will continue to come 
as long as they are staying in Butte.  The husband works for the film crew that is in the 
town shooting the “1923” series, so they are only here as long as the show is being 
filmed.  Right now, that will go through December 2023 unless extended for additional 
seasons.  I tell you this so you can pray that others from the film crew would come to 
the church.  Most hotels in the area are near capacity with the crew and we have had 
a few come and go through the past several months. 

Winter is coming earlier this year and the locals say that it is worse than it has 
been in a while.  As I write this message, we currently have 11 inches on the ground, 
with the forecast saying 4-6” more tomorrow.  Temperatures have been below or 
right at freezing for a month and a half now with lows down to -17 at one point.  We 
did have to cancel service this past Thursday night due to snow squalls coming 
through as well.  I have said I would only cancel service with active intense snow fall, 
so I am praying this doesn’t hit too often when we have our services.  We do love the 
cold and the snow, and it really hasn’t impacted us all that bad. 

Devin has his drivers permit and we have been able to drive since his birthday 
in August, but the weather is making it harder to get out.  He must have a certain 
number of hours by March, so pray the weather works out so the roads are passable 
for a new driver.  Please pray our nerves can handle him driving on the snow.  This is 
not something we had to deal with often growing up in NC. 

Since our next letter doesn’t come out until the end of the month, I want to 
take this time and wish everyone a very Merry Christmas as we celebrate the birth of 
our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  Thank you for your continued prayers! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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